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UPDATE ON OUR POOL 
 

The Save Our Community Pool Committee was formed in September of 2007 by then Mayor of 
Kendrick Jim Hoogland, to oversee the tasks involved in repairing and reopening the Kendrick 
War Memorial Swimming Pool.  The committee was also charged with raising the funds neces-
sary for the repairs.  Thanks to extraordinary community enthusiasm and support, the funds 
were promptly raised, the repairs were completed, and the pool reopened in the summer of 
2008.  The committee subsequently disbanded, having achieved all of its objectives. 
 
Appreciating the complex issues and substantial expenses involved in pool maintenance and operation, the committee sought 
to ensure future funding by enlisting the support of three community entities:  J-K Recreation District, the City of Kendrick 
and the City of Juliaetta.  The annual support allocated by these entities has stabilized the pool’s financial situation, and has 
helped to cover the costs of operation.  This support has been absolutely essential to the ongoing maintenance and operation 
of the pool. 
 
The committee also established the Swimming Pool Advisory Board, which includes members from each of the funding enti-
ties, as well as two representatives from the community.  Questions and concerns regarding the pool’s operation should be 
directed to this governing board.  The current members are: 
 

Chad Henson – J-K Recreation District 
Dale Lisher – City of Kendrick  
Jeff Lohman – City of Juliaetta 
Julie Heimgartner – Community Representative  
Mellissa Eichner – Community Representative  

 
The activities of this board are fundamental to the successful operation of the pool, and the Save Our Community Pool Com-
mittee wishes to thank the board members for their time and their vigilance in the interest of this important community pro-
ject. 
 
The committee also wishes to thank the community for its continuing support of the pool, and to remind residents that private 
donations are always welcome, and are tax deductible.  Your contribution will support ongoing pool maintenance and future 
repairs or renovations. 
Please make your check payable to: J-K Recreation District-Swimming Pool Account 
Please send your contribution to: J-K Recreation District, PO Box 105, Kendrick, ID  83537 
 
While the combined efforts of the community and supporting entities have succeeded in saving the pool and reopening it for 
the healthful recreation of local families, we would be naïve to think that the situation has been permanently managed, and we 
must not take our beautifully renovated pool for granted.  Contributions of funds from all available sources, and continuing 
vigilance by the Swimming Pool Advisory Board will be paramount in ensuring the pool’s future operation.   
 
Our pool is a local treasure, not only because of its rich heritage as a memorial to our veterans, but also for the important ser-
vices it provides to the community.  Residents and visitors alike cannot help but appreciate the pool on a hot summer’s day, 
when Kendrick Park resounds with the laughter of children and adults enjoying a refreshing swim, surrounded by friends and 
neighbors. 
 
It has been an honor to serve on the Save Our Community Pool Committee, and to work toward the achievement of its goals.   
George Brocke, Patti Silflow, Polly Taylor Dennler, Don Ingle, Greg Mann, Lee Heath and Dale Lisher 
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Kendrick Urban Forestry Board 
 

The Kendrick urban forestry committee oversaw the 
completion of the native planting project along the 

bike trail this past spring. They also in-
stalled a drip irrigation system to en-
hance the growth and survival of the 
new plants. This system appears to have 
worked successfully and trail users can 
see many different native blooms 
emerge through the summer and fall. In 
conjunction with the native planting 
project the committee also continued the 
watering and maintenance of newer 

trees and pruning of older trees. With the edict passed 
down to the City by the Army Corps of Engineers to 
remove all trees on the river side of the levee, the trees 
planted by the Board over the years become even more 
important to our urban forest along the trail. 
Determining that the ‘Locust Borer’ had reached our 
area and was aggressively attacking the Black Locust 
trees in the valley was a hot issue with the Board. Af-
ter much research and consulting with experts on the 
subject the Board offered to buy insecticide spray and 
the City crew made the first application in early Sep-
tember. The spray, called SEVIN, must be applied as 
the ‘Borer’ is returning to the tree to lay eggs. This 
effort appears to have been quite successful with many 
of the yellow and black beetles discovered dead at the 
base of sprayed trees. Research tells us that you won’t 
eliminate the pest completely but spraying at the right 
time can slow the inevitable destruction of the trees. 
Only public and street trees were sprayed. Private trees 
are the responsibility of the property owner. Infor-
mation on this process can be obtained at Kendrick 
City Hall. 
Fall activities of the Board will include the purchase 

and planting of five new trees at various locations. 

Additional tree trimming is on the agenda through Oc-

tober and winterizing of watering equipment will take 

place. Anyone interested in joining the forestry board 

may contact Andrea Mason or Kendrick City Hall.  

-Dave Klatt 

Members of the Heritage Foundation are rejoicing 
having been able to rent the second floor of the Grange 
Building for archives and displays of the history of 
this area.  Soon we will be able to receive and display 
not only pictures of the past, but artifacts from the past 
as well.  It is our hope to obtain many old pictures of 
people and places.  We are gathering historical infor-
mation in the following groups: People, Post Offices, 
Homes, Businesses, Railroad, Cattle Brands, Cemeter-
ies, Organizations, Churches and Events. 
   If you have any old pictures you are willing to 
share, you may either donate them or loan them to be 
scanned and they will be returned to you. 

   We have been actively collecting oral histories 
from pioneers.  It is our goal to preserve as many 
family histories as possible for future generations to 
enjoy. 

   Our organization has received many nice com-
pliments about our book “Letters from the Front.”  
With Christmas coming up, you may want to consider 
purchasing one for a gift while they are still available.   
Books are $25.00 ($30.00 if they are to be mailed.)   

   Recently the foundation received a grant from 
the Latah County Arts and Culture Committee which 
will allow us to purchase external hard drives.  A pre-
vious grant from Latah County Community Founda-
tion is allowing us to set up a web site and do a com-
munity mailing. 

   We meet on the 3rd Thursday of each month at 

3:30 pm at the mezzanine level of Kendrick Hard-

ware.  If you have an interest in history, you are most 

welcome. 

-Sharon Harris 

 
Congratulations Fix Ridge 4H! 

 
They won Latah County second 
prize, $1000, for their entry in  
the state-wide “Meth—Not Even 
Once” contest! 

Octoberfest 
   The 2nd Annual Octoberfest was held at the Kendrick VFW 
on Saturday, October 2. The evening began with wine and 
beer tasting featuring our very own Colter’s Creek Winery.  
The prime rib dinner was followed by a live auction and 
dance.  Over $6,000 was earned from this event to benefit 
the Pat Rush Medical Assistance Fund. 
   The purpose of the Pat Rush Medical Assistance Fund 
(Pat Rush MAF) is to financially assist K-J 7 Ridges resi-
dents who are facing catastrophic medical issues from ei-
ther a terminal illness or life-threatening injuries caused by 
a tragic emergency or disease. 
   Since its inception in 2009, the MAF has benefited five 

families/individuals.  If you know someone who could use a 

helping hand please pick up a brochure/application at local 

businesses or email prushbenefit@gmail.com. 



 

 
OUR COMMUNITY LIBRARY 

 
The Juliaetta Community Library, 
one of seven branch libraries be-
longing to the Latah County Li-
brary District, has much to be 
proud of. Once, just a dream in the 
hearts of “Library Lovers”, a 
group of citizens led by Carolyn 
Gravelle (who would become its 
first Librarian), arranged with the 
Rebekahs to use the front part of 

their building for a library. Though the Rebekahs have 
since sold their lodge to the City of Juliaetta, the build-
ing continues to service the community and outlying 
areas.  Opening in the spring of 1977, the library im-
mediately began offering Storytimes, Summer Read-
ing programs and other services.  That tradition carries 
on today with weekly Storytimes (Thursdays at 10:30 
a.m.), summer reading programs, a partnership with 
the schools and other services such as a book drop for 
returning any VALNet library book.  
    It has been six months from the time I first came to 
this library. Jan Welles, who faithfully served the li-
brary for 22 years, has retired. Having worked all my 
adult life in libraries, both city and as a children’s li-
brarian, I never could decide which library environ-
ment I preferred. Here, at the Juliaetta Community 
library, I have the best of both of those worlds. This 
library truly is the heart of a wonderful community.  
I see that in the people who frequent it, those who sup-
port it and are dedicated to its guardianship. During 
Storytimes folks visit and rest in the relaxing environ-
ment.  Patrons come in to post community activities 
and events and stop to say hello to friends.  Students 
come in for class visits and settle down for a story, or 
a book talk. Children come in after school, doing 
homework or reading. Yes parents, they really are 
reading or doing homework.  Others visit or use the 
computers.  Adults as well!   
    Two dedicated and active groups, the Friends of the 
Library and the Book Prowlers Book Club are a strong 
foundation to the library. Both groups meet once a 
month. The Book Prowlers Book Club on the 2nd 
Tuesday of the month, the Friends of the Library on 
the third Tuesday, both at 4:00 p.m. There are no 
membership fees or forms to fill. Everyone is invited 
to join or attend the meetings. 
Some of the materials and services the library of-
fers include: 
Books – adult, young adult, juvenile, board books for 
little ones and large print books, Audio books – CD’s 
and cassettes, DVDs and VHS movies 
Our Library, cont’d. 

Computer and internet availability as well as Wi-Fi 
access, On-line auto repair manuals, educational test-
ing databases, consumer databases, etc. 
Service for the physically or visually impaired 
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Downloadable audio books 
Interlibrary loan services 
Tax forms (no advice though) 
Magazines and more. 
-Linda Dahl, Librarian 
 
For more information visit our website: 
http://www.latahlibrary.org/branches/juliaetta.asp , or call 
the library 208-276-7071. 
Library Hours:  

Monday 3-7, Tuesday Closed, Wednesday 3-7, Thursday 10

-4, Friday 1-5, Closed Saturday – Sunday                    

Location:  205 Main Street  Juliaetta, ID. 

 
Book Prowlers New Choices 

 
The Book Discussion Group, alias Book 
Prowlers, meets every second Tuesday of 
the month at 4:00 P.M. in the Juliaetta 
Public Library to discuss a selected book. 
In September, the members chose the fol-
lowing books to read and discuss for 2010-11: 
 
Nov. 9: “The Glass Castle” by Jeannette Walls (Dana 
leads) 
Dec. 14: Everyone shares their favorite book or top 10 
books  All community members are invited to this 
Christmas party. We will also enjoy refreshments and 
fellowship. 
Jan. 11: “Broken for You” by Stephanie Kallos (Ann 
T. leads) 
Feb. 8: “Extremely Loud & Incredibly Close” by J. 
Foer  ( Jill leads) 
Mar. 9: “Beatrice & Virgil” by Martel Yann  
(Margaret leads) 
April 12: “Her Fearful Symmetry” by Audrey Nef-
fenegger (Barb leads) 
May 10: “Olive Kitteridge” by Elizabeth Strout  
(Nancy leads) 
 

These books will be available at the  
library,  We invite EVERYONE to read, come and 
share your opinions with us. If you have any questions 
or suggestions, please call Lauralee Kunder at 208-290
-3472 or ask Linda Dahl at the Juliaetta library. 

http://www.latahlibrary.org/branches/juliaetta.asp
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Business Education News: 
Mr. Driskill and his students are off and running once 
again.   His Professional-Technical Program is now 
doing the yearbook in a digital video format.  This is 
new and innovative and will  reduce our costs.  This is 
a perfect, project based learning example of what hap-
pens on a daily basis in Professional-Technical Educa-
tion programs.   With previous grants and Carl Perkins 
monies, we are almost up to speed with equipment and 
software.  Carl Phillips, our Tech. Coordinator,  is be-
ing great support for this project.  We will soon have 
more video and photograph equipment along with a 
server to feed the video editing machines, thanks to 
this being Kendrick School District’s  year to receive 
the large portion of the Region’s Carl Perkins Consor-
tium funds. 
The class has also created a Kendrick Tigers Facebook 
page in order to keep the community informed of hap-
penings at KHS.  You can check this page out  
http://www.facebook.com/#!/
profile.phpid=100001584004633 
You can also learn more about Mr. Driskill’s Business 
Program by checking out his teacher page at: http://
www.dist283.org/webpages/kdriskill/ 
 
FFA News:  
Four students from KHS will be attending FFA Na-
tional Convention in Indianapolis, IN, from October 
27th to October 31st.  Congratulations to Brooke 
Brown, Daryl Kerby, Dakota White, and Cole Harris.  
Along with their advisor, Mrs. Sarah Kane, they will 
be sharing an opportunity that they will remember 
throughout their lives.  Enjoy!!! 
Watch for announcements of their poinsettia sale when 
they return. 
 
IDAHO GO ON   
Kendrick High School is one of 50+ schools in the 
state that have taken on the Go On challenge this 
school year. 
What is the Go On challenge? We agree that high 
school is not enough for many of our students.   Our 
challenge at Kendrick High is to provide our students 
more opportunities to get this training and be success-
ful in order to make that “leap” to the next level of 
education and training. 
What are we doing differently? As a Go On school, 
we must demonstrate how we are creating a culture of 
postsecondary success.  We need to demonstrate that 
the standard for higher education and training is an 
expectation of our students, not the exception.  This is 
a competition with other schools and if done well and 
we win, there is a chance that we could win a mone-
tary prize of $15,000. 

What can I do to help? For more information about 
how to get involved and help us win, contact our Go 
On ambassador, Mr. Cirka, @ 289-4202.  Also, you 
can go on-line for further information at http://
www.knowhow2goidaho.org. 
 
Athletics/Activities:  
Congratulations to Dirk Hammond.  Dirk was recently 
named Head Basketball Coach for the Kendrick Boys 
Basketball program.  Dirk brings a wealth of 
knowledge to the court and a love for the game.  His 
expectations are high and he is expecting big things 
from the teams and his players in the 
years to come. 
 
Teacher Profile/Interview: Peggy 

Fiske 

Recently, Mrs. Peggy Fiske, our be-

loved Art Teacher, was awarded the 

Idaho Art Educator of the Year Award 

for 2010.  She’s come a long way from earning her 

first degree from the Art Institute of Chicago.  She was 

encouraged by others to obtain her teaching degree 

and get into the classroom.  So she went back to 

school and obtained her elementary education degree 

from the University of Idaho and received her Masters 

Degree in Early Literacy and Art as well.  In 2005 she 

was awarded Star Teacher of the Year award for the 

State of Idaho.  She has co-authored a book of lesson 

plans with state art/math department personnel that 

focused on the relationship between geometry and art. 

When she is not teaching, she is helping with murals 

and mosaics and holding Art Club for students who 

don’t have art class or just want more opportunities to 

explore art.  She is working hard to keep Art Club, 

along with the Gifted and Talented Program and IDFY 

(Idaho Drug Free Youth) alive and well at KHS.  I 

hope we can all thank her for her work and commit-

ment to our students.  She has taught at Kendrick for 

the past sixteen years and is proud to be a Kendrick 

Tiger!   -Miranda Stick, Student Reporter  

 

Kendrick Junior/Senior High School Information and News 
Website: www.dist283.org 

http://www.facebook.com/#!/profile.php?id=100001584004633
http://www.facebook.com/#!/profile.php?id=100001584004633
http://www.dist283.org/webpages/kdriskill/
http://www.dist283.org/webpages/kdriskill/
http://www.knowhow2goidaho.org/
http://www.knowhow2goidaho.org/
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Juliaetta Elementary School News 
    The first several weeks have gone well at Juliaetta 
Elementary School. While several students moved 
from our area, several more moved into our school 
system. Currently, the elementary school is at a total 
enrollment of 117 – the same amount of students we 
had enrolled on the last day of school in June.  
     As most community persons are aware, JES met the 
Adequate Yearly Progress requirements for 2009-
2010. This is a great celebration because not all 
schools were able to accomplish this goal. Student at-
tendance is a huge component for learning and since 
our AYP scores for 2010-2011 were raised, student 
attendance will be a major factor in reaching those 
goals. Thank you to all parents/guardians who support 
their child’s learning progress and the school’s efforts 
to reach AYP. 
     Teachers received training on the Kendrick School 
District website October 1st, which was an early re-
lease for students. We hope to have more information 
and news available on our website throughout the 
year. Please take a look and let us know what you 
think.  www.dist283.org. 
     Juliaetta Elementary is participating in the district’s 
Leadership Team, made up of school staff from JES 
and KHS and a professional Idaho Capacity Builder. 
The purpose of this team is to evaluate needs of our 
staff, students and school, and implement any work-
shops, collaboration and/or committee meetings which 
will continue to uphold the high standards of education 
our students currently receive.   
     Our Century 21st Program is going superbly well. 
Children are able to come to school from 7:00 – 8:00 
and meet in the designated classroom before going to 
breakfast or outside. The After School Program is 
from 3:00 PM – 5:15 PM and Director Jessica 
Clemenhagen and teachers Monica Kelley, Lindsey 
Helm and assistant Carrie Bradetich have many aca-
demic, social and creative programs planned Monday 
through Thursday.          
     Mr. Michael Heward, JES school counselor has 
been very busy talking with each classroom about var-
ious topics: bullying, coping skills, problem solving 
techniques, Red Ribbon Month, self-confidence, and 
more. Mr. Heward is available Monday, Tuesday 
mornings and Friday.     -Kathy Jones 

News from the District Office 

     First the big news! Both the Elementary and the Jr/
Sr High School as a whole, achieved AYP (annual 
yearly progress) this is great news for both our schools 
and school district.  Kendrick Joint School District is 
no longer in AYP and has met all the bench marks 
necessary. Making AYP is an enormous accomplish-
ment and much thanks must go to our dedicated teach-
ing staff, para-professionals, students and parents who 
all worked together to  insure that these test scores 
improved over the last two years. This year’s AYP 
results are even more meaningful considering the State 
increased proficiency targets. The test score targets 
have again increased for next year, so achieving the 
new standards will take continued work and support to 
achieve. But I know we can continue to do it! 
    There are many changes coming from the District 
level. On December 1, 2010, the District will receive a 
Federal  Audit . This audit will include all Federal pro-
grams and the new requirements that go with them. 
Federal requirements include, The  McKiney-Vento 
Act (Homeless) of which  training has already been 
provided to our staff.  
    In January, 2011 a new posting of all school ex-
penditures will be posted on our website.  You can 
visit our website at www.dist283.org. for all the school 
happenings. 
    Beginning this fall, the school district is entering 
into a new State reporting system called ISEE.  This 
system requires a lot of information that was previous-
ly reported separately, but now will be combined into 
one large report.  This year this information will be 
reported monthly, next year it will change to weekly 
reporting.  The cost and time given to this new system 
is overwhelming. 
    If all the items above aren’t enough, we are now 
starting to look forward to the next school term by set-
ting up budgets and reviewing audits to insure next 
spring’s planning activities. 
    If you ever have a question of concern, please feel 
free to contact me at the District Office. My schedule 
fluctuates due to meetings etc.  but, generally I am in 
the office  Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Please 
call ahead at 208 289-4211 to make sure I am availa-
ble.  Happy Fall to you all!  
-Cal Spangler, Superintendent 

Elementary School Dates for the next three months: 
     Oct. 22 – Early Release at 1:15 & Fire Safety Day  
     Oct. 26 – Halloween Safety Classes K-3 
     Oct. 29 – Classroom Halloween Parties & end of 1st qtr.                 
     Nov. 1st – 4th – Scholastic Book Fair.  
     Nov 4th – Family night at Book Fair 3-7 PM 
     Nov. 3rd & 4th – Parent Teacher Conferences. 
     Nov. 5th – No School 

      
     Nov. 24 – 26 Thanksgiving Vacation 
     Dec. 3 – Early Release 1:15 
     Dec. 10 – JES Christmas Program at 1:30 PM 
     Dec. 20 – 31st – Christmas Vacation 
    
 
 

http://www.dist283.org
http://www.dist283.org/
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Pug Marks CSI 
Pug Marks Community Service Incor-
porated  is a partner with the Juliaetta 
Elementary After-School Program.  
We will be providing opportunities for 
the youth in the program to do Com-
munity Service Projects and/or Ran-
dom Acts of Kindness (RAKs) every third Wednesday 
of the month through April 2011. 
To refresh memories, Pug Marks CSI is an intergener-
ational community service group focusing on doing 
local service projects and RAKs.  There is no member-
ship fee to be involved with Pug Marks CSI.  Another 
reminder – a pug mark is the technical term for a ti-
ger’s paw print.   
Pug Marks CSI’s first session with the After-School 
Program was a RAK with a floral theme!  After some 
instruction in the basics of flower arranging, each stu-
dent made an arrangement for a Juliaetta Elementary 
School staff member using roses and greenery.  Each 
of the thirty-one vases looked wonderful. 
We encourage any adults and older youth in the com-
munity to come help us.  If you want to volunteer, just 
show up at the elementary school after 3 p.m. and no 
later than 4:15 p.m. on the third Wednesday of the 
month and you will be directed to the right place when 
you stop by the school office.  We finish about 5:30 
p.m. 
Cards are on our RAK to-do list this month in prepara-

tion for Veteran’s Day in early November.  If you 

have the name and address of a current or retired mili-

tary member who would like to receive a card, please 

mail that information, no later than November 4, to: 

Pug Marks CSI, P.O. Box 54, Kendrick, ID 83537. 

VFW Pinochle Parties 
 

The VFW Auxiliary host Pinochle Parties, twice a 
month on Saturdays.  Upcoming parties are scheduled 
for November 6th and November 20th.  The parties start 
at 7:00 p.m. and usually end around 10:00 p.m.  The 
location for the November  parties will be the 
Kendrick Senior Center located at 104 South Sixth 
Street, Kendrick.  The dates and location for the De-
cember and January have yet to be determined.All are 
welcome—experienced players and beginners alike!  

Guests are encouraged to bring 
snacks to share with the group, and 
beverages are available for purchase. 
 

For further information please con-
tact Darlene Wilson at 289-5330. 

Unity In Community Will Be Back 

   The season for picnics and Barbeques has come and 
gone.  With that Unity In Community functions in the 
park is taking a break.  Juliaetta Community Church 
enjoyed doing the free meals in the park this summer 
and plans to do it again next year.  We hope to get an 
earlier start and be able to provide a greater number of 
opportunities to unite together around a meal and en-
tertainment.  We constantly have new people moving 
in to Juliaetta and Kendrick and the surrounding area 
and we want to provide a time for people to get to 
know one another as well as that person down the 
street you have been meaning to visit.  We live in a 
time when our schedules keep us going at a fast pace 
and this is an opportunity to take an break and come 
together with others and relax for an evening.  Also 
the cost for a family to go out and do things together 
can put a strain on one’s budget today and we want to 
provide these times for the whole family so that you 
can go out for a meal together and have some enter-
tainment without worrying about the cost.  Over the 
winter to help provide some entertainment a family 
can afford we are looking at the possibility of doing a 
free movie night at the church 
sometime after the holidays.  
Watch for further publicity on this 
come January or February. 
Pastor Larry Haylett,  Juliaetta 
Community Church 

Let’s Light the Park! 
The KJ7 would like to invite you to the 9th Annual 
“Light the Park” Celebration on Saturday November 
20th at 5:00 p.m. in the Kendrick City Park.  There will 
be a short ceremony before lighting up the park which 
will include:  singing from local youth, a prayer from a 
local pastor, announcement of our 2010 Stars of Our 
Community, and an introduction of our dedication 
tree.  Come early and look at the displays and enjoy a 
cup of hot cocoa.  After the ceremony don’t forget to 
stop by the fire hall and enjoy some good food at the 
Kendrick Fire Department’s Annual Chili Feed. 

If you are interested in decorating or sponsor-
ing a tree please contact Anna Bruce at 
kjcda2@tds.net or by phone at 289-4473. 

mailto:kjcda2@tds.net
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Garden Club 
Evergreen Sale 

 
The Hill and Valley Garden Club is 
once again looking forward to 
providing holiday greenery to our 
communities through our annual  
Evergreen Sale on Friday, Decem-
ber 3.  The sale will include wreaths, swags, large and 
small table centerpieces, and a few special kissing 
balls.  A hearty soup and bread lunch will be available 
at the sale with yummy pies and goodies for dessert.  
Proceeds from the luncheon fund many youth activi-
ties sponsored by the club.  Mark your calendars! 
 
The Club was honored to again be a part of this com-
munity coming together to sponsor the Pat Rush Bene-
fit.  We were able to provide table centerpieces and 
floral arrangements for the event.  Many thanks to all 
the members who gave so graciously of their time and 
talents. 
 
Have you visited the beautiful butterfly garden in 
Juliaetta or seen the fresh plantings around the 
“Welcome to Kendrick” sign in Wallace Park?  Be 
sure and let Polly Taylor-Dennler and her summer 
helpers, Dana Kelly and Dorothy Taylor, know you 
appreciate their work in keeping the butterfly garden 
such a special spot.  And if you see Norma Abrams, 
Polly Taylor-Dennler, Jan Cleveland or Judy Haley, 
thank them for the spiffy plantings around the sign! 
 
On November 16th please join us for a presentation 
from a group from Grangeville who will present on 
birds around the region.  Then on January 25th  come 
and learn how to make your own seed tape and news-
paper pots.  We are very crafty, have great treats, and 
laugh a lot!  Everyone is welcome at our meetings, so 
come and see what you’re missing!  For more infor-
mation contact Raina Weyen at 289-3281. 

 JK Firefighter News from the Chiefs    
 

Chili Feed Fund Raiser 

Please come and enjoy a filling dinner 
and support the firefighters of your com-
munity. Dinner will be served right after 
the lights go on in the park at 5pm No-
vember 20th.  Dinner will include 3 de-
licious types of Chili, Salads, Hot Dogs, 

Rolls, Cornbread, Desserts along with coffee and 
punch. Family pricing will be available. 
 

The Kendrick Firefighters will be holding an Auction 
at their Chili Dinner to raise funds. We will have a 
cord of wood to auction off, a load of gravel rock to 
auction off, the gravel will be delivered within a twen-
ty mile radius of Kendrick along with other fabulous 
items. Come check it out and enjoy a good time. 
 

Santa and Mrs. Claus are coming to town in Juliaetta 
on December 18th at 1:00 p.m. at the 
corner of 3rd & Main Street via the 
Fire Truck. Santa will arrive in 
Kendrick in front of the fire hall on 
December 18th at the magical hour.  

KJ7 
The Kendrick-Juliaetta Community Development As-
sociation turned over all their projects and activities to 
the newly formed KJ7 in June.  The board of the KJ7 
will act as the board for both organizations.  The K-J 
CDA will continue existence only for the  purpose of 
maintaining our communities’ GEM Community sta-
tus, which makes the cities  eligible for state grants.  
The change was one of the suggestions made a few 
years ago during the Horizon program.  The Kendrick-
Juliaetta area is made up of more than just the two 
communities and should have that fact reflected in the 
name of the organization that has the whole communi-
ty’s interest at heart.  It was decided to go with some-
thing simple, KJ7, which stands for Kendrick Juliaetta 
and the 7 Ridges. 
The KJ7 will continue such projects as the “What’s 

Happening” newsletter, maintain community website, 

community Easter Egg Hunt, Light the Park, Stars 

Volunteer recognition, Get Acquainted Baskets, JK 

Youth Advocacy Council,  Harvest Carnival, and nu-

merous other projects and activities.  If you have ques-

tions please contact one of the six board members:  

Anna Bruce, Bob Ouderkerken, Joy Lindner, Kyle 

Pea, Polly Taylor-Dennler, or Rose Norris. 

The KJ7 will be holding its Annual Meeting 
Thursday January 20th at the Kendrick Sr. Center.  There 
will be a social time from 6-6:30 pm and the meeting will 
begin at 6:30 pm.  There will be refreshments served.   
The KJ7 would like to invite all community members to 
attend and would like to ask that all local organizations and 
churches send representatives to report on their activities 
from the past year and goals for the upcoming year.  Due to 
time each reporting group will be given 5 minutes to report 
their activities at the meeting.  This is a great time to net-
work and find out what’s going on in our wonderful com-
munity.  If you have questions or comments please contact 
one of the six KJ7 board members. 



 

 

 
Kendrick Antiques and Used Goods is now open!  The 
store is located at 609 E. Main Street (between the 
Honey Cut Beauty Shop and Archie's).  It is open 
Tuesday through Saturday from 10-6.  The inventory 
will be ever changing and will include a variety of an-
tiques and used goods.  The owners are Bruce and 
Brandi Roberts (daughter and son in law of Doug and 
Margie Fitzmorris, owners of Kendrick Ag and Sup-
ply).  The Roberts also own  the Main Street Antique 
Mall in Moscow Idaho, which has been in business for 
7 years.  It is located at 304 North Main Street.  The 
Mosocw location is 5000 square feet and is open 7 
days a week. The Kendrick store will carry: 
  
Antique Furniture, Used Furniture 
Glassware (antique and used), Depression Glass 
Costume jewelry, Rhinestones, Gold and Silver jewelry 
Primitives 
Books 
Vintage Clothing 
Quality Used clothing (Woolrich, Pendleton, Coldwater 
Creek etc.) 
Kitchen items 
Cowboy boots/hats, Saddles/Tack 
Children's items 
Lamps, Chandeliers 

  
They will also carry local honey, handcrafted soaps 
and more!  Please let them know if you are looking for 
something specific, they would be glad to help! 
  
Kendrick Antiques & Used Goods  
208-289-2614 
208-596-2614 

KJ Arts New Officers and Projects 
 

The following were elected to hold 
office for the next two years: 
Chair, Dana Magnuson 
Vice-Chair, Paul Rush 
Secretary/Treasurer, Barb Murphey 
 
Members selected these projects for 
2011: 
• Provide a scholarship to a KHS Senior who excels 

in the arts 
• Execute a plan to develop a mural on the Kendrick 

Pool wall 
• Show paintings for sale in area businesses 
• Host a Craft Fair at Firefighters Breakfast 
• Collaborate with KHS to bring a musical produc-

tion to the community 
• Provide Artist in Residence program at JES 
• Hold Art Show and Sale at Locust Blossom and 

Blackberry Festival 
• Hold a craft or pottery class 
• Participate in Community Yard Sale to raise mon-

ey for our school projects 
• Collaborate with Hill and Valley Garden Club to 

do “Fun with Flowers” workshops in summer 
• Hold a holiday art show at Wells Fargo Bank 
 
Meetings are on second Mondays at Magnuson Gal-
lery.  We welcome anyone interested in promoting the 
arts in our communities. 

Food Bank Needs To Find New Location 
The Grange has asked the K/J Good Samaritan Food 
Bank to find another location.  They are remodeling 
and making changes in the building and those changes 
no longer leave adequate space for the food bank thus 
we need to move out as soon as possible.  We are cur-
rently looking for space that could be donated for the 
food bank to use.  We have two freezers and one re-
frigerator.  We need a minimum of 480 
square feet.  We have portable shelving 
that we use to store our food on.  If you 
have a space or know of space the food 
bank could use please call 276-4510, 289-
4647, 276-3617, or 289-3001. 
-Pastor Larry Haylett 

Invitations to Artists… 
• We plan to feature the work of local 

artists in a show at Wells Fargo Bank 
over the holidays .  This is just for the 
viewing pleasure of our friends and 
neighbors. 

• A small informal group of painters 
meet the first Saturday of each month 
in the JES cafeteria to work together, 
share ideas and inspiration.  The 
group began with watercolorists but 
anyone who has a portable medium is 
welcome to join us for the fun and 
relaxation. 

 
Contact:  Barb Murphey 289-8318  
 bmurphey@tds.net 
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KJ Meal Site 
A special invitation to all our community friends is 
extended to join us in great food, entertainment and a 
chance to visit with our neighbors.  The KJ Meal Site 
has been honored with having Rhonda Groseclose as-
sume the duties as cook.  Rhonda is doing an excellent 
job, creating very tasty, nutritious meals.   
Affordable meals are provided every Wednesday and 
Friday for seniors, non-seniors and anyone else who 
wishes to join us.  People who regularly attend are  
from the surrounding communities  as  far away as 
Deary.  Local entertainment is scheduled for most 
meal days.    
 
 A “ BREAKFAST EXTRAVAGANZA”  Fund Rais-
er  is planned for November 13, from 7 to 11 am.  Bis-
cuits & Sausage Gravy, Surprise Pan-
cakes ???  
Egg Casserole and fruit 
Entertainment will be provided by  the 
Beargrass 
 Family Band from Deary.  
Door Prizes, Drawings, and Raffles 
Everyone is welcome !! 
 
Board Members: President Betty Walsh, Secretary Sandi 
Worthington, Bud Holt, Darlean Wilson, Mary Lee 
 Manager: Carol Haynes 

Lions Club 
Works for Community 

 
Lions Club members have been working 
for community for over 57 years.  Fore-

most in their efforts are health projects.   The Lions 
recycle eye glasses whicht are used both here in the 
US and abroad to help others with sight problems. 
They also have a corneal transplant bank and assist 
with needed surgeries.   Any eyeglasses may be turned 
in for recycling at Kendrick Ag.  There is an emphasis 
on hearing as well.   Each year the organization spon-
sors at least four blood drives.  The last drive netted 22 
pints for the Inland Empire Blood Bank. 
 The club meets the second and fourth 
Wednesday of each month at the Firehall in Kendrick.  
The meeting is started with a delicious meal at 6:30 
pm prepared by Archie’s.  The meal is $7.00 per per-
son and dues are $60.00 per year, $100.00 for married 
couples.   
 Each year the Lions Club sponsors a commu-
nity calendar that they sell for $6.00.  It lists birthdays 
and anniversaries as well as meeting dates for events 
effecting lives in our area.  If you have a listing to add 
for next year, contact Sharon Harris (208-289-4622 
and leave a message; or sugie@dishmail.net.  

The club builds and installs park benches.  
This year it installed a new bench in the park honoring 
the memory of Marion Rowden. 

Of course the largest club project remains the 
Locust Blossom Festival which is held the last Satur-
day of May annually.  Each year we sponsor many 
organizations at KHS and give two scholarships annu-
ally. 
 An upcoming event will bring happiness to the 
children of the community December 18th when Santa 
makes his yearly visit.  The Club also decorates a tree 
and displays the manger scene for the enjoyment of 
the season. 
 As you drive down Main Street Kendrick, the 
flags on display are a Lions Club project. 
-Sharon Harris  

Golden Sunset Senior Center 
Policy for Renters and Functions 

This building is available to rent for group occasions.  
The price for the dining area and kitchen is $60.  A 
refund of $25 will be made if the area is clean and 
ready to use.  To rent just the dining area, the cost is 
$40 (refund of $25 applies).  The rent and deposit are 
to be paid when the key is picked up from 
 Marjory Alexander 
 403 E. Main St. 
 Kendrick ID 83537  Phone 289-5861 
 
-Dale Lisher 

 
 
 
 

  Three crafty ladies will be hosting  a craft show on 
Saturday, November 6th at Kendrick Senior Center 
from 8am to 3pm.  Call Norma 289-3151, Judy 276-
8519 or Jan 276-3118.  Come join the fun! 

 
Come help BOOST OUR KIDS at 
games in your Tiger Wear, available at 
Latah Federal Credit Union and at 
games.  There are great new styles 
available in t-shirts, sweat shirts and 
hats. 

mailto:sugie@dishmail.net


 

 

 
As we enter this Christmas season, our homes 

will likely be filled with red and green decorations, 
gifts under the tree, frosted cookies, and family cele-
brations.  In the middle of the deadness of winter, with 
its long nights and cold days, it is a joy to gather for 
celebration, to join with family and friends around the 
fire and share the wonder of this season.  For it is a 
truly wonderful event that we celebrate – the birth of a 
baby.  Any birth is amazing and beautiful, a reflection 
of the wonder of life. 

But at Christmas we celebrate a birth unlike 
any other.  In an out-of-the-way spot no one noticed, a 
helpless baby was placed in a manger.  A star shone 
brightly in the night sky and angels sang the glory of 
his birth.  “The Word became flesh and made his 
dwelling among us.  We have seen his glory, the glory 
of the One and Only, who came from the Father, full 
of grace and truth” (John 1:14 NIV).  Jesus, the divine 
Word of God, left the glory of heaven and came to 
earth.  He became human and “moved into the neigh-
borhood” (John 1:14 The Message).  Jesus entered the 
human experience, to live among us as one of us, to 
feel our pain, to share our joys, to experience the 
breadth of what it means to be human.  He came bring-
ing truth and grace on behalf of his Father.  And so he 
also came to rescue us from death, to save us from sin, 
and to bring us to the Father. 

Even though Jesus was born like any other 
baby that day, he was no common child.  “The virgin 
will be with child and will give birth to a son, and they 
will call him Immanuel – which means God with 
us” (Matthew 1:23).  Jesus came to earth as the Son of 
God, as God’s very presence among us.  So as we cel-
ebrate the Christmas season this year, among all the 
gifts we may give and receive, the greatest gift has 
already been given: the presence of God living among 
us.  God is with us.  What a reason to celebrate! 

 
Immanuel 

By Pastor Joy Lindner 

Southwick Bible Church will hold its 3rd Annual 
Wreath Making Class on Saturday, November 13th 
from 9am to 1pm.  All supplies for your fresh green 
Christmas wreath will be provided.  Please bring scis-
sors and wire snips.  Sweet breads and coffee/hot tea 
will be offered in the morning and a variety of home-
made soups will be served at noon.  If you have any 
questions, please call Kathy Thayer at 208-289-5340.  
We always have lots of fun, so plan to join us. 

Lutheran Church News 
 

You are invited to "DESSERT and DEVOTION" on 
Sunday, November 7, from 7-8pm at the Kunder's 
house.  Everyone is invited to bring a dessert (fruit, 
cookies, etc.).  We will share in fellowship, goodies 
and prayer.  Please, sign up at the sheets provided at 
the church or RSVP.  We plan to meet each first Sun-
day of the month in different homes. 
   
Christmas Cantata practice starts on October 27 and 
November 3.  Practices are each Wednesday from 7 to 
8pm.  All who like to sing are invited!  It is a great 
way to prepare for Christmas!    
  
A Thanksgiving Service will be held at Zion Lutheran 
Church in Juliaetta on Tuesday, Nov. 23, at 7:00 
PM.  At 6pm, prior to the service, soup and sandwich-
es will be served.  Everyone is invited to attend! 
  
First Advent Sunday on Nov. 28, is invite your neigh-
bor to church service, followed by a coffee hour.  
  
Christmas schedule 
Christmas service at Zion Lutheran church in Juliaetta 
on Dec. 23 at 7pm, followed by refreshments. 
Christmas Eve Family service at Cameron Church on 
Dec. 24 at 6pm 
Christmas Day service at Cameron Church at 10am 
Children in the community who would like to partici-
pate in the Christmas Eve family service are welcome 
to come practice on Sundays in December at 9:45 at 
Cameron Church. Contact Sandy Lawrence if you are 
interested in participating  
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Harvest Festival 
Kendrick Methodist Church’s Annual 
Soup, Salad, Pie Dinner  will be held  
November 6th from 5 to 7pm. 
Adults - $7; ages 6-12 - $4; under 6 - free 
Come enjoy fellowship and fun, wonderful 
homemade food, auction of quilts, candy, 
gift items. 



 

 

Juliaetta Community Improvement  
Association would like to thank all who 

participated in our 9th Annual Juliaetta Car 
Show & Blackberry Festival. Our trophy win-
ners were for 4x4 Bill Burge, Original Doug 
Boiten, Farthest Distance Phillip Rathbun, 
Custom Louis Pacione, Motorcycle Jack Ha-

ley, Muscle Car Linda Jones, Import Charles Frisbee, Road-
ster Tom Tucker, Street Rod Ron Lee, Pickup Bill & Bob 
Kramer, Ugliest Ryan Huffaker, Convertible Dale &  Pat 
Dixon, Tractor Eric Fogelman, Fred Arnett Memorial Tro-
phy Dale & Pat Dixon, American Insurance Trophy Bill & 
Betty Tolle, Latah Federal Credit Union Trophy  Phillip 
Rathbun, Best Of Show Phillip Rathbun.  
The Juliaetta Community Improvement Association would 
also like to thank all of our T-Shirt sponsors. Fab Tec., City 
Of Juliaetta, American Insurance, Juliaetta Market, Ed’s 
Etc., Potlatch No 1 Federal Credit Union, Peggy Jones Real-
ity, Whole Sale Radiators, The Plastic Guys Fabrication & 
Signs, Strom Electric, Bottoms Up, Stella Jones, Pacific 
Steel, Bann & Bann, Brocke & Son’s, TDS Telecom, Hahn 
Event Rentals, Inland Cellular, Phil’s & White Pine Foods, 
Latah Credit Union, Avista, First Bank Of Pizza, and Latah 
County Arts & Culture Committee for full funding of our 
music. Thanks to all that have donated for our event Brad 
Melton Edward Jones, Honda Lewiston, Diamondback 
Shooting, Vern Eide Ford Moscow, Bruneel Tire Main St., 
Kendall Auto Wash, Cat Lewiston, Rush International, Les 
Schwab, Summit Racing, Norco Main St, Tea & Treasures, 
Joe Hall Ford, Army Navy Store, Wells Fargo Kendrick, 
Liz Donaldson. We would like to thank all of our great ven-
dors and a special thanks to all of our volunteers.   

Big Changes at the Grange 
 

 In mid August the newly reorganized Grange, 
under the leadership of Richard Abrams as Master and 
a full slate of new officers, undertook a major remod-
eling and cleanup project. 

On September 25th, thirty plus young men 
from Phi Delta Gamma came and gave us a day’s 
work.  What wonderful young men!  They pitched in 
and accomplished what it would have taken us months 
to do.  A couple of community volunteers deserve a 
hearty kudos and a pat on the back.  Thank you,  Jerry 
Galloway and Layne Harris.  Many in the Grange are 
getting age related conditions and limitations.  Having 
such assistance truly made a difference. 

The “straw bosses” for the day were Marvin 
Goble & Richard Abrams (downstairs), Sharon Harris 
(2nd Floor), Jan Patterson and Rose Norris (3rd Floor),  
Norma  Abrams & Judy Haley (kitchen).  Ever so 
much was accomplished!  Nearly the entire Grange 
supported the food effort and we didn’t have much left 
over.  Another honorable mention goes to Cindy Spen-
cer for her donation of baked breads.  The  day’s ac-
complishments are too numerous to mention but in-
cluded floors and walls and ceilings stripped, closets 
cleared, windows cleaned, all trash hauled away. 

      How can you help?    
• Donations are needed for replacement of glass in 

the front of the building 

• There is still cleaning to do 

• There are floors to remove on the ground floor 
• A door needs to be installed in the kitchen 

• Bi-folds need to be installed in hall closet 
• Upstairs kitchen needs to be cleaned and painted 

• Need to install foam insulation in walls and up-
stairs ceiling 

• Roof vents need repair 
• Brick work need repair inside and outside 
 
-Sharon Harris 
 
 
 

 

Still Smiling at the End of the Day 
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Come 4 Fun 
Christian Education Program 

 
Beginning in November 2010, Zion Lutheran Church will 
host a monthly program of Christian education for children 
in Grades 1-3, to be held on the following dates and times. 

November 12th, 3:00-5:00 p.m. 
 December 3rd, 1:15-3:15p.m.  (JES Early Release) 
 January 7th, 1:15-3:15 p.m.  (JES Early Release) 
 February 4th, 1:15-3:15 p.m.  (JES Early Release) 
 March 4th, 1:15-3:15 p.m.  (JES Early Release) 
 April 8th, 1:15-3:15 p.m.  (JES Early Release) 
 
This program is an interdenominational effort co-sponsored 
by area churches, and activities will be lead by church lead-
ers and community volunteers.  We will spend time sharing 
information about God’s Word, and engaging in fun activi-
ties such as music, art, cooking, and gardening. 
 
We welcome assistance from volunteers who wish to partic-
ipate in leading activities, and others interested in support-
ing the program.  For further information, please contact 
Teri Tate Hornberger at 208-289-3434 or  
jimandterihorn@gmail.com 

mailto:jimandterihorn@gmail.com
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Kendrick City Council 
At the September 21st meeting Steve Howerton re-
ported completion of the spraying for the locust borer 
beetle.  The council approved extending the spraying 
for 2011.  Also approved was donating $300 to the 
pool account to help with expenses for the swim team. 
 

Council meetings are the 3rd Tuesday of each month 
at 7pm in City Hall; the public is always welcome. 
 
 The Rural Recycling Program has been a great suc-
cess.  Over 13 tons of recyclables have been collected 
in Kendrick.  Reminder of items not accepted:  no 
plastic bags, plant pots or trays; no oil, antifreeze or 
bottles containing HHW; no six pack rings, clamshell 
containers, strapping or utensils;  no CD/DVD cases 
or hardbound books; no paper plates, cups, tissues, 
napkins or paper towels.  Thanks for recycling! 

Juliaetta Kendrick Recreation District 
The Ed Corkill Memorial Trail recently received a 
seal coat through a grant with the Idaho Parks & 
Recreation, along with a 30 percent match from the 
Ed Corkill Memorial Trail maintenance fund thanks 
to the coordinated efforts of the Latah County Parks 
& Recreation Director, Andy Grant. 

Our Elected Officials 
The publishers of this newsletter are dedicated to building communication within our community and among organizations that serve and 
support it.  Therefore we are working to develop a regular feature page that will allow local elected officials to circulate information of 

value to their constituents and solicit citizen responses when appropriate. 

Attention Nez Perce County resi-
dents!  Are you concerned about the level of fire 
protection in your part of the county?  Our County 
Commissioners established an advisory committee last 
spring to research and propose options for developing 
fire protection in all parts of the county which are not 
currently in a fire district.  The committee has finished 
their research, and are ready to present it to the pub-
lic.  There will be a series of public meetings around 
the county to lay out their proposal for establishing 
fire protection throughout rural Nez Perce Coun-
ty.  The first meeting was October 18 in Lewis-
ton.  The next meeting will be at the Cameron Lu-
theran Church at 7:00pm on November 9.  Watch 
the mail and local media for more information on 
these meetings, and come be a part of the discussion.  
Thank you, Charlie Olson 

Don’t Throw Those Cartridges Away 
Please 

   Please don’t throw your cartridges 
away when you are done with them.  
You can help support the What’s 
Happening Newsletter” by donating 
your empty cartridges.  The News-
letter Committee wants to thank all 
of you who have been donating 
your cartridges the last couple of 
years.  Your contribution has gone a long way in help-
ing cover the cost of printing the newsletter.  We now 
need cartridges more than ever as we were getting $3 
per cartridge recycled and that has now dropped to $2.   
   Since you started donating cartridges a couple of 
years ago it has covered the cost of our colored ink 
and paper.  But now not only has the price per recy-
cled cartridge dropped there has been a drastic drop in 
the number of donated cartridges for the past four 
months.  We were having 20-30 cartridges donated 
monthly at one time and now we have 0-10 per month.  
Under the old price of $3 that means we have gone 
from $60-$90 per month to $0-30.  With the current 
cartridge rate of $2 it means we are getting $0-$20.  
You can see from the last figure the drastic drop in our 
cash flow from the cartridges.  We are definitely feel-
ing the double crunch of less per cartridge recycled 
and fewer cartridges.  Again we thank those who have 
been donating cartridges and ask anyone who has even 
one cartridge now and then to please drop it off at one 
of our recycle boxes located at the Post Offices in 
Juliaetta and Kendrick or at the library. 
-Pastor Larry Haylett  

 
The next issue of this newsletter 

will be published on February 1st. 
If you wish to receive a reminder of the dates and 

guidelines contact us at 
www.kjnewsletter.com 



 

 CLIP & SAVE CALENDAR 
 

November 
6th  Craft Show, Senior Center 8-3pm 
6th  VFW Pinochle (p.6) 
6th  Methodist Church Harvest Festival p.10 
9th  Nez Perce County Fire Protection 
       Meeting (p.12) 
9th  Book Prowlers (p.4) 
12th Come4Fun (p.11) 
13th Southwick Bible Church Wreaths (p.10) 
13th KJ Meal Site Breakfast (p.7) 
16th Garden Club Meeting (p.7) 
16th  Kendrick City Council Meeting 
20tj   Light the Park Celebration 
20th  VFW Pinochle (p.6)  
 
December 
3rd   Garden Club Evergreen Sale (p.7) 
3rd   Come4Fun (p.11) 
14th Book Prowlers Welcome Guests (p.4) 
18th Santa Claus is coming to town (p.7) 
21st Kendrick City Council Meeting 
 
January 
7th    Come4Fun (p.11) 
11th  Book Prowlers (p.4) 
17th   Kendrick City Council Meeting 
15th   Garden Club Meeting (p.7) 
20th   KJ7 Annual Meeting (p.7) 

This newsletter is supported by generous con-
tributions from the following sponsors: 
 
 Businesses: 
Curry, Inc. 
Colter’s Creek Winery 
TDS Telecom 
K & T Hasenoehrl Farms 
JK Mini Storage 
Cannons Electric 
D. Taylor Construction 
Dennler Supply 
Jeffrey Sowle, DDS PA 
Peggy Jones, Realtor 
Roger Warner Construction 
Rush Construction 
Stella-Jones Corporation 
Mann & Stanke CPA 
Heimgartner Aviation 
Red Cross Pharmacy 
Avista Utilities 
Wells Fargo Bank 
The McGregor Company 
Tawnya Feldman – BeautiControl Spa Consultant 
 
Churches and Community Organizations: 
Juliaetta Community Church 
Cameron WELCA 
KJ Arts Commission 
Kendrick Booster Club 
City of Kendrick 
Friends of the Juliaetta Community Library 
Kendrick Community Lion Club 
Hill and Valley Garden Club 
JK Senior Meals 
Juliaetta Community Improvement Association 
Juliaetta-Kendrick Firefighters Association 
Kendrick Volunteer Fire Department 
Southwick Bible Church 
 
Individuals: 
Floyd and Betty Heimgartner 
Ellen Rowden 
Don and Yetta Wilkins 
Alvin and Lillian Howerton 
Pete Finch and Pam McBride 
Jim Lohman 
Jerry Brown 
Ted and Phyllis Fey 
Phil and Donna Heinen 
Jim and Lori Brocke 
Charles and Dorothy Taylor 
Gisela Bailey 
Jim and Emily Fredenburg 

 
If you would like to become a newsletter sponsor, please 
make your check payable to KJCDA-Newsletter Fund-
ing. 
Please send your contribution to: 
KJCDA, PO Box 204, Kendrick, ID  83537 

 
_____________________________________ 

Name or Organization Name 
Check one: 
[   ]  Individual           [    ] Business 
 
[    ] Church or Organization 
 

Amount enclosed: $_____________ 
 
Thank you for your support!  We couldn’t do it without 
you. 
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